Amanda Barton
In order that I can establish which other settings the children attend, on their initial visit I ask the parents to complete ‘an overview of the child’s week’.
I work closely with a number of other settings including the local school and Pre-School. As I do not drive I am able to walk to collect children from the settings within the locality. This allows me to familiarise children with the route and their new surroundings and helps prepare children for their transition to new settings and schools.  When taking children to school or pre-school I allow time for a ‘natter’ so that I can build relationships. As a consequence I now get copies of their newsletters. I am then able to point out and highlight any significant events, to parents.
In preparation for school I provide the children with a book so that I can help them record and remember their visit. I ask the parents to provide me with a photograph of each child on their first visit which I put in their book. I then use their experiences to plan activities that allow them to discuss and support their transition to school, through the summer. I have also worked with the local pre-school to ensure that children who have secured friendships are also able to attend their provision together, this helps them to settle.

I gather and record information on the children's interests including any significant family events and celebrations. This allows me to use this information to benefit the children e.g. following a seaside holiday I was able provide associated activities and experiences and utilise this information when planning. When children are new to my setting I will text and send the parent a photograph to show them that their child has settled in. This allows me to reassure and support parents and they inform me that they really appreciate this.
